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Complex for Social Services to Children and Families Shoumen

CENTER FOR WORK WITH STREET CHILDREN

The social service "Center for Work with Street Children" was launched at the end of February 2006 with a capacity of 15 children. 
The purpose of the social service is the prevention of vagrancy, begging and neglect of street children and school dropouts. 
The service users are children from 6 to 18 years. 

In the center, there are following activities fulfilled: 
• Meeting the basic needs by providing food and clothing; 
• Care for personal hygiene; 
• Health care; 
• Educational and recreational activities; 
• Accompany and support for school enrollment; 
• Individual work according to the needs of each child; 
• Group work to build life skills. 

In the program of the Centre, there are lead daily activities aimed to increase the readiness and motivation of the younger children to enroll in first grade and to help older children to fill gaps in certain subjects. The long-term goal is the dropped out children to return in the educational system. Clients receive assistance in learning the alphabet, writing handwritten letters, basic knowledge of numbers and basic arithmetic /subtraction/. Dictations are made of an unknown text stories in pictures, writing words with specific spelling, etc. Educational activities are held in the form of games in which children have the opportunity to enrich their knowledge and work in groups on specific topic set. The individual work with clients is determined accordingly to the guidelines submitted by their key social workers. 

The children at the Center are included in various free-time activities such as drawing, watching and discussing films, reading and comment on stories, organizing social animation for children, sports activities, visits of historical sites. 

For the children, users of the Center for work with street children, an educational group program for building life skills has been developed. In the program a special emphasis is laid on relationships in school, relationships with peers and teachers. The children develop skills to plan their time during the week and for self-schoolwork tasks. The group program is also directed to health education of children. At the same time, children have the opportunity to attend various public places, to expand their contacts with peers outside the community and to form an acceptable social behavior. They can take part in common organized activities - visits to museums, picnics, trips and treats in the shop. In all the years of service, the team seeks to expand services for children of different target groups through different projects.

In December 2008 started the project "Capacity Building and the relationship between juvenile justice system and monitoring of child labor in Bulgaria", financed by the International Labour Organisation and the U.S. Department of Labor. The project was until the end of 2009 and covered 106 children at risk, as well as twenty-three parents of former child-workers. Within the project, a group for informal education of students, school dropouts and children at risk of dropping out was developed. The children were supplied with the necessary textbooks, equipment, clothing and shoes according to their individual needs. Because of good partnerships with schools and institutions, involved in proper development of children, and the hard work of the teachers in the groups of non-formal education all the children were returned and / or retained in school. 

The project "We are all equal" / September 2009 - February 2010 / sponsored by the "Empowering the powerless in times of crisis" with the support of the Trust for Civil Society in Central and Eastern Europe and "the" Open society "- Sofia, supported the sustainability of the results achieved to date, related to the support for retaining children in school. 
The goal of the project was within six months to cover and reduce the number of non-covered, dropped and / or at risk of dropping-out children and to increase the capacity of their parents for successful parenting. 

The most important success of the project activity has been the achievement of the main goal: social inclusion of children at risk of dropping out of education and increasing the capacity of their parents for successful parenting, and developing skills for recognizing the needs of their children. 

The factors for the best results were generally the teamwork, the planning and the clear tasks and activities. 

One of the main challenges during the work in the service is to build a trust relationship between social worker and child during the conduct of mobile working in the community. Children are initially distrustful and perceive social workers as people who enter their personal space. In such cases, it is necessary to spend more time with children, to meet with their parents and friends. 

In most cases, the children difficult, if it is presented with incomprehensible words to them perceive information on social services. Of a great importance for the children is to understand the purpose of the program at the Center and to have easy access to the service / use of transport /. 

Another challenge that social workers face in their daily work with such groups of children is their lack of motivation to complete primary education. This is incorrect perceived pattern of behavior that is transmitted from their parents. In this connection, the work of social workers should have its focus on changing attitudes among parents, which is a long process. 

One of the main lessons learned in the process of providing social services is the importance of setting clear boundaries in the communication with children and their parents. A trust relationship with children and the building of long lasting friendships do not always reflect positively on the work, especially where the social worker is leading focus groups and is trying to establish rules / norms of behavior in the group. In the process, we realized that with the imposition of strict rules in the Center the child learns to respect authority and respect older people. 

During the time spent with the children from risk groups, we have learned that community change happens gradually. Our experience has shown that social activities should be developed through coordination between all institutions involved in the problem- School, Police, and Local Commission for Combating Antisocial Behaviour, Municipality Shoumen, etc. Close cooperation between institutions was an important factor for success of our work over the years. 
We realized that we cannot expect positive results from the work without easier access to social services for children who spend their time on the street. For this reason, we initiated few thematic campaigns to inform the community on various social issues. 

Criteria for a "good practice" and in particular for children, working and / or living on the streets. 

Criteria1 
The child to continue its education after using the service. 

Criteria2 
The child to know that it can always search for advice, moral or material support in the “Center for Work with Street Children", so that it can overcome the problem. 
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